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Memo

To:
FDA CBER
From:
Brenda Alder

CC:
.
Date:
5/12/2008
Re:
Comments to FDA Document ID: FDA-2008-D-0055-0001: the February 2008 draft Guidance for Industry, “Validation of Growth-Based Rapid Microbiological Methods for Sterility Testing of Cellular and Gene Therapy Products” 
Comments
We agree that RMM’s are “equal to or greater than” the traditional methods (21 CFR 610.12) for detecting microorganisms in HCT/P products.  We also agree that detection of microorganisms in HCT/P products needs to be completed in a much faster time frame than can be accomplished using the methods described in 21 CFR 610.12.
We also agree that some type of validation (to replace 21CFR 610.12) of an alternate method for microorganism detection of HCT/P products should be performed, though we feel that the type and extent of validation being requested by this draft guidance document is unnecessary and places undue burden on HCT/P facilities.
We feel it is unnecessary to prepare dilutions of challenge organisms to test the accuracy, reproducibility and reliability of the RMM method used by a facility if that facility is successfully participating in CAP Microbiology testing and if the RMM commercial methods being used has peer- reviewed published studies that support the data that RMM’s are “as good as or greater than” the methods described in 21 CFR 610.12.  Any cell therapy lab that sends their samples for detection of microorganisms to a CAP certified lab implementing the appropriate CLSI standards for RMM should be considered as utilizing “as good as or greater than” the method defined in 21 CFR 610.12.

We also believe that RMM validation should also be considered an acceptable alternative for detection of microorganisms for products regulated solely under section 361 of the PHS Act.  
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